American Contract Bridge League

District 8 Board of Directors Meeting

Saturday May 26, 2012

Hilton Garden Champaign IL

Members and Officers Present: Debbie Avery, Chuck Briggs, Michael Carman, Dalton Darnell, Marcia Darnell, Karl Dencker, Rajahneen Dencker, Richard Ellis, Georgia Heth, Martha Leary, John Pree, Debbie Romero, Chris Shaw, Ron Sholes, Neil Whittle, Chuck Zalar, Steve Zenk.

Members and Officers Absent: Mark Boswell, Jay Coleman, Jim Davis, Scott Davis, Margaret Hansell, John Kinst, Tom Oppenheimer, Chris Patrias, Karen Walker, Hugh Williams, Milt Zlatic.

Mr. Dencker called the May 26, 2012 District 8 Board of Directors meeting to order at 9:30 AM.. He asked for a moment of silence to remember long time District 8 Board member Bob Carteaux who passed away earlier this year. 

Mr. Dencker introduced and welcomed Robert Hartman CEO of the ACBL to the meeting. Mr. Hartman informed the Board of the changes that were coming to the ACBL. These changes include technology upgrades, a new version of ACBL Score, and changes to Headquarters staff.

Mr. Carmen moved to accept the Minutes of the September 24, 2011 Board of Directors meeting as presented. Second Mr. Zenk. Carried.

Treasurer’s report: Ms. Avery presented the registers for the District’s checking account, money market, and certificate of deposit for the Board’s review. Mr. Carmen moved to accept the documents as presented. Second Mr. Sholes. Carried.

President’s report: Mr. Dencker expressed the desire to account for the distribution of the Advocate and the number of readers we reach. He noted that shirts with the 2013 St. Louis NABC logo were available. He reported that due to weekend space availability issues his Unit was thinking of trying a mid-week sectional. 

ACBL Director’s report: Ms. Heth discussed the “strength of field” scoring method, which has been implemented in knockout events. The proposal is that this method will be put in place for pair events as well. Several members expressed concern for this scoring method and the negative impact on smaller tournaments.

Finance Officer’s report: No report.

Charity report:  Mr. Dencker indicated that the proceeds from the upcoming District Wide Charity game would help fund Youth Bridge.
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Goodwill report: No report.

Discipline report: No report.

Appellate report: No report.

Education report: Mr. Shaw reported that the Youth Symposium held in Gatlinburg had a total of 67 people attending the two sessions. The STEM program is resulting in strong activity in the school systems in Iowa, Tennessee and Illinois. Western Illinois University will allow teachers 2 credit hours of graduate credit of professional development units. Youth Bridge camp has most positions filled but they still need 2 counselors. He urged that the 2013 St. Louis NABC have Youth Bridge events. Mr. Darnell moved to thank Chris and Mary Beth for their volunteer work in the area of Youth Bridge. Second Ms. Romero. Carried.

Tournament Coordinator’s report: Mr. Beye indicated that the tournament was doing well. He indicated that perhaps this tournament should offer fewer Championship events. 

STaC report: The STaC will be held November 1-7, 2012. Ms. Leary moved to acknowledge the District’s support of Scott Davis and his efforts in streamlining the STaC reporting process. Second Mr. Pree. Carried.

Regional Tournament reports:
Ft. Wayne: Mr. Ellis submitted the financial report for the 2011 Ft. Wayne tournament. 

Champaign: Mr. Zalar reported that the table count was up. The Gold Rush pairs have been very well attended.

Future Regional reports:

St. Louis: Mr. Carmen noted that there were a few schedule changes and that they were ready for the early August tournament. 

Crystal Lake/Paducah: Mr. Dencker reported that they were ready for the Crystal Lake tournament. Mr. Darnell reported that all was in order for the Paducah tournament.

Ft. Wayne: Mr. Ellis reported that the ACBL President would be attending the Ft. Wayne tournament. He distributed copies of the schedule.

NAP report: Ms. Leary submitted the financial report and noted that the attendance was up a little.
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GNT report: Ms. Heth reported that attendance was down and urged clubs to promote the event for the upcoming year. Ms. Romero moved that District 8 clubs hold a GNT fundraiser with an additional one dollar per person charge. The funds raised will be used to augment the travel awards and raise awareness of the event. Second Ms. Leary. Carried.

Promotions: None

Old Business: Mr. Sholes asked the District Board to revisit the wording for the fragrance free policy. He hoped that it would appear on tournament flyers.

New Business: Mr. Shaw suggested that the Board create a youth bridge coordinator position to coordinate and keep track of all Youth Bridge endeavors in District 8 and act as liaison to other Districts. Mr. Zalar moved that the described position of Youth Bridge Coordinator be established. Second Ms. Leary. Carried. Mr. Dencker appointed Mary Beth Shaw to that position.

Mr. Sholes suggested that inappropriate behavior and/or mishandling of cards or bidding cards be reported to the Director in Charge so that there is a record on file.

Being no further business before the District 8 Board of Directors Mr. Darnell moved to adjourn the May 23 District 8 Board of Directors meeting. Second. Mr. Carmen. Carried.

Respectfully Submitted

Deborah Avery

